
BIRMINGHAM CITY COUNCIL 
Enlargement of a Community Primary School by Expansion  
Harborne Primary School 
 
Notice is given in accordance with section 19(1) of the Education and Inspections 
Act 2006 that Birmingham City Council proposes to make prescribed alterations to 
Harborne Primary School (a Community school), Station Road, Harborne , 
Birmingham B17 8QB, namely enlargement of the premises by expansion with effect 
from 1st September 2019.  
The current net capacity of the school is 630. The proposed net capacity is 840.  
The current number of pupils registered at the school is 630 (excluding nursery). The 
current admission number for the school’s Reception class is 90. It is proposed that 
the admission number for Reception will increase to 120 with effect from 1st 
September 2019.The school has agreed to take up to an additional 30 places in 
Reception in September 2018 in available temporary space at the Station Road site.  
The school currently operates from the main site at Station Road, Harborne. An 
additional site has been identified for the building of an annex on Court Oak Road, 
Harborne, Birmingham B17 9AB to provide the additional classrooms and further 
space required to accommodate the additional  form of entry (30 places per year). 
This site is approximately 0.67 miles (1.1 kilometres) from the main site. 
This notice is an extract from the complete proposal document. Copies of the 
complete proposal can be found at 
www.birminghambeheard.org.uk/people-1/harborneFINAL 
If you require a hardcopy this can be obtained by writing to: School Organisation 
Team, Education Infrastructure, PO Box 15843, Birmingham B2 2RT. Within four 
weeks from the date of publication of this proposal, any person may object to or 
make comments on the proposals. Anyone who wishes to make representation 
about these proposals should either make comments through the above web site or 
by writing to the School Organisation Team at the above postal address. The date by 
which objections or comments must be received is 7th February 2018. 
Signed: Colin Diamond, Corporate Director for Children and Young People. 
Dated: 11th January 2018 
 


